
Commerce Department Student Feedback Report  

 

The Department of Commerce conducted a student survey with 60+ students from batch 22 

and even alums to gain feedback on the functioning of the department.  

The questionnaire began with questions around academics. 95% of the students think that the 

professors are prompt and consistent in how they run classes, whereas 5% are unsure. 82.5% 

feel that the academic resources are disseminated properly by the union and the syllabus is 

covered on time. However, when it comes to using instructional aids like PPTs, videos, 

podcasts, and Ted Talks during lectures, 47.5% of the respondents are neutral. The children 

want additional hands-on learning resources so that the classroom may be engaging and 

dynamic.  

The majority of students believe that lecturers promptly address academic questions and that 

assignments and internal exams are held in accordance with the university's schedule. But 

when it comes to providing feedback on these assignments, one-third of the student body 

holds a neutral stance.  

The next section of the questionnaire focused on extra-curricular activities. 42% of students 

responded favourably when asked if professors give enough advice on extracurricular 

activities and future career prospects. Rest are neutral. Additionally, according to 55% of 

respondents, association events including online talks, seminars, and academic meetings are 

engaging, participatory, and useful learning environments for students. The majority of 

students also believe that college societies are engaging, participatory, and regularly host 

events.  

Talking about opportunities, out of the students who are interested in research, 42% feel that 

enough research opportunities are disseminated by the department and 60% believe that 

college provides a stage for engaging with social impact and related issues.  

The last section of the survey covered questions on student support. 90% students feel 

comfortable in availing the support of the staff members in both the online and the offline 

mode. Nearly 80% of students think their teachers are approachable, willing to help, and 

satisfied with their prompt actions.  

Conclusion:  



Overall, the results of the student survey conducted by the Department of Commerce indicate 

that the majority of students have a positive opinion of the academic resources and teaching 

methods provided by the department. However, there is room for improvement in terms of 

incorporating more interactive and practical teaching aids into lectures. Furthermore, the 

students have mixed opinions on the feedback provided on assignments, and the department 

may consider ways to improve this aspect. The extra-curricular activities and opportunities 

provided by the department are also generally well-received by the students, with a majority 

of respondents feeling positively about the guidance provided on future career options and the 

engagement provided by the college societies and association events. Additionally, students 

feel comfortable availing support from staff members and teachers, and are satisfied with their 

prompt actions. It is important to note that the results of this survey should be taken into 

account by the department in order to identify areas of improvement and to continue to provide 

the best possible academic and extracurricular experience for the students.  

 

 


